

Ballydown Primary School & Nursery Unit 64 Lisnaree Road Banbridge Co Down BT32 4JS Tel:- 028 40662738

Principal: Mr B Murphy M.Ed. B.Ed. PQH(NI)

## **London Trip 2022**

Dear Parents,

We are aware of the obvious concern that parents naturally feel as regards the ongoing situation in Ukraine and any possible impact on the London trip.

Like you and acting 'in loco parentis' we have contacted our travel agent, Travel Solutions. We have been informed and are comforted by a statement on behalf of the M.D. that there is NO impact on our flights, accommodation, meals or itinerary.

They have further assured us that the safety and security of our pupils is also of their utmost priority. They have stated that it is obviously a dynamic and fluid situation; if there was any change to the present circumstances they would advise and act accordingly.

We are pleased to continue to follow with their professional advice and look forward to a safe an enjoyable educational study tour of London.

Yours sincerely,

B. Murphy Principal

T. Russell Vice Principal Trip Coordinator

Phone: 028 4066 2738

E-mail: <u>bmurphy490@c2kni.net</u> website: ballydownprimary.org.uk